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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th February 2023 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), P Venning, L Brown, S Mash, A  Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, Borough Councillor M Burgess, PCSOs Kate Richards & Adam Brooks, Caretaker Alf Mather, 1 member of the public and the Clerk, Mrs Y Osborne
4455.	Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllrs S Collins, reason accepted.
4456.	(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors’ interests and related matters.  None
              (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011,s.33.  None
	(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded. 

The meeting was adjourned for the public session.  See appendix at the end of these Minutes.

4457.	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th January 2023.  Agreed and signed as a correct record.

4458.	Matters Arising from the Minutes:
	ACRK update – The Chairman reported that it had been wound up on 13th January and a number of meetings are being held to discuss a way forward towards a suitable replacement organisation.

4459.	The Future of the Bus Shelter.  Councillors had read the proposal put forward by Greg Penoyre for which he was thanked, and the discussion during the public session had been useful.  It was agreed that Greg be asked to put forward a specification for a rebuild with Simon Honnor, who had offered his help during the public session. Cllr Brown was keen that the problem of what the young people could do instead of meeting in the bus shelter, should be addressed.

4460. 	Highways Improvement Plan.  Agreed to include the following in the Plan and send to Highways.
· Footway from the Memorial Garden Gate to the Hairdressers
· Village Gateway each end of the village on the B2082
· SID pole in Swan Street
· Slow Horses road sign on B2082 between the road to Rolvenden and the end of dwellings along Peening Quarter Road
· Speed limit along the habited part of Peening Quarter Road reduced to 40mph
· PC to provide footway inside the hedge of Coronation Field if it can come out onto Stocks Road at Hillview Garage and then on to New Croft
· Extend 30mph speed limit 120m east along Stocks Road 

4461.	Coronation Celebrations.  Clerk reported that she had asked the Headteacher for ideas for gifts for the schoolchildren but he had yet to come back to her.  After a full discussion it was agreed to hold a ‘Best decorated House’ competition with money prizes and Cllr Venning suggested looking into the possibility of showing the Coronation Ceremony on the big screen in the Village Hall.

4462. 	Date and form of Annual Parish Meeting.  Agreed to hold it before the normal Council meeting on 14th March at 7pm with the usual format.

4463.	Communicating with your Community.  Clerk had attended an online Workshop on this and put forward the following suggestions:  Open up the Facebook Page, E-Newsletter, Additional monthly 
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half hour surgery on Zoom for parishioners to speak to councillors, and a survey to ask what one thing residents would like changed.  After a short discussion councillors agreed that the way we were communicating at the moment including a monthly offer to meet and questions the Clerk, a monthly report from the Chairman in the Parish magazine and detailed up to date material on notice boards and website, works well and no further action is needed.

4464.	Correspondence:
a)   KCC Public Consultation – Home to School and Post-16 Transport for Mainstream and SEND Pupils.  Agreed not to respond.
b) Thank you to the Council for paying for the First Aid Training for all the pupils, from the Headteacher who is very grateful.
c)   Email from Matthew Taylor regarding parking in Lloyds Green.  Clerk has already suggested he contacts ABC as the land belongs to Housing.  As the Borough Councillor was with us, he was asked to request that ABC looks at the wider picture regarding parking in all the Council Estates and how it proposes to cope with the positioning of electric vehicle charging points in due course.

4465.	Working Party Reports:
a)  Caretaker – Nothing to report.
b)  Finance:  Monthly Transaction Statement & Caretaker’s Monthly Transaction Statement.  To note that following the late arrival of the Lloyds Bank Statement as minuted in the previous month’s minutes, an amended December Statement had been produced.
c)  Planning:
  Applications considered since last meeting:
· PA/2022/2518 – Land adjacent to 16 Lloyds Green (now adjacent to 17 Lloyds Green). Continue to object.
· PA/2022/3048 – Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter Road – Removal of condition 5 (rooflights) of planning permission PA/2022/2530.  Comment only.
  Decisions received:
· 22/00570/AS – Willow Tree Barn, Palstre Court Road – Change of use to offices.  Granted.
d)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report.
e)  Highways – Parking at Sports Club on Saturdays can spill out onto Poplar Road causing a problem for through traffic.  Clerk to write to Chairman of Sports Club to request that the road be coned off up to the Triangle.
f)  Public Rights of Way – Cllr Brown reported that access to some of College Wood will be restricted.  Details will be in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney.
g) Cemetery/Churchyard – Nothing to report.

4466.	Date of the next Parish Council meeting:  14th March 2023 following the Annual Parish Meeting.
4467.	Date of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.  Due to the date of the Coronation and the Parish Council election it is not possible to hold our meeting on the usual date.  Councillors agreed to Tuesday 16th May if the Club Room is free.
4468.	Items for Information:
	The Chairman gave a brief report on the KALC Executive Meeting.

4469.  	To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.  Proposed by Cllr Mash and seconded by Cllr Brown.  All agreed.
To consider nominations for the KALC Community Award.  Two nominations were received, and one chosen.

	The meeting closed at 21.50hrs
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Appendix
Greg Penoyre and Kate Miller were able to give further information and suggestions on the way forward regarding rebuilding/refurbishing the bus shelter.  It is difficult to give any costings at the moment but it was thought that it could be carried out within £10,000, the cost of a brand new purpose built bus shelter.  It was suggested that the seat be taken out/not replaced.
